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July 29, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to enter into interlocal agreements with cities within King County. The King County Department of Transportation’s Road Services Division (Roads) has entered into interlocal agreements with cities within King County to provide road maintenance services on city streets for many years. The interlocal agreements authorized Roads to be paid by the cities for these services. 

In the past, pursuant to RCW 39.34.080, each road maintenance service interlocal agreement between Roads and the city was required to be approved by the King County Council. In an effort to improve process efficiencies, the Executive and Council staff have developed a template agreement for use by Roads to contract with municipalities within King County to provide road maintenance services on a requested basis. The interlocal agreement template specifies the process for making such requests and outlines the roles and responsibilities of each jurisdiction.

Under the Interlocal Cooperation Act authority, Roads maintains agreements with cities to provide road-related services on a contract basis. King County’s partnerships with other jurisdictions promote regional relationships that benefit the citizens and taxpayers of King County and aim to carry out several key elements of the King County Strategic Plan. Key among these is a Financial Stewardship strategy that states, “Work with cities to identify opportunities to provide services more efficiently, such as contracting.”

By working together to provide certain services, Roads and city public works departments are able to serve the public more efficiently and cost effectively. In general, the County directly 


benefits from city contract work, which generates revenues to support both field crews and administrative staff. In many instances, King County’s partnerships also benefit those in King County by:

· Providing economies of scale for specialized and technical expertise at Roads and providing services smaller jurisdictions could not otherwise easily obtain.
· Supporting King County’s road-related emergency services response by making it possible for more crews to be on-hand during emergencies.
· Realizing economies of scale by spreading the capital cost of equipment and sharing of other resources and support costs among customer cities.

The King County Council’s approval of the attached interlocal agreement template allows the Roads to enter into agreement with any city in King County to provide road maintenance services. I recommend the King County Council approve this ordinance and the agreement template.

If you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please contact Brenda Bauer, Director, Road Services Division, at 206-477-3580.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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cc:	King County Councilmembers
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Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)
Brenda Bauer, Director, Road Services Division, DOT
Rey Sugui, Project/Program Manager III, Road Services Division, DOT



